


attended workshops on Financial Literacy by United Way, career exploration and meta-majors by Hartnell
Counselor Mercedes Del Real, and online safety provided by Loaves, Fishes, and Computers.

e The Director of the Office of College Readiness presented at the California Coalition of Early and Middle
Colleges Dual Enrollment Summit on September 16, 2022, in Riverside, CA.

e The Office of College Readiness, along with VP Jalomo and VP Wilkinson, met with NMCUSD leadership on
September 22, 2022, to discuss future dual enrollment opportunities and pathways.

e The Office of College Readiness relocated operations to the Castroville Education Center on September 21,
2022.

e The Office of Equity Programs has launched an SVP Student Re-Engagement initiative. This initiative is
designed to re-engage SVP students who discontinued their education in the last academic year.

e The Early Support Program and Dr. Jay Singh sent Early Alert nudges on Canvas to faculty in support of
early classroom assessment of students. We received an additional 53 flags as a result of this nudge. The
Early Support Program contacted students to offer support services.

e The SSS/TRIO director provided a Panther Learning Lab orientation to first-year Trio students in the new
Panther Learning Lab facilities.

e As of September 20, 2022, our Fall 2022 enroliment is as follows:

o Headcount = 8,057 FTES = 2,973

e On September 22, 2022 the Veteran Services Center held its 10 year anniversary celebration where
students, employees and community members had an opportunity to explore the center and learn about the
services offered.

e The Dean of Student Success worked with IT to fix the Placement Tool to generate transfer-level
placements in English and Math.

3. Transfer to Four-Year Institutions

e The Transfer & Career Center began planning for the annual Transfer Day/College Night that will be held on
November 2, 2022. Team is working with University representatives tabling that day.




